
Press release: Supporting modern and
voluntary family planning

The UK will save the life of one woman every 90 minutes through its global
leadership in supporting modern, voluntary family planning, International
Development Secretary Priti Patel will announce today (Tuesday, 11 July) at a
major international summit.

Today there are 214 million women around the world, who despite not wanting
to get pregnant, aren’t using modern contraception. Progress has been made
globally to reach more women with family planning services, but more needs to
be done.

Voluntary family planning saves lives by enabling women to plan, and have
fewer, pregnancies – reducing their risk of death through unsafe childbirth.
This risk is very high in the world’s poorest countries, especially for
adolescents.

At today’s Family Planning Summit, Ms Patel will set out an increased support
package – boosting and extending the UK contribution until 2022 – to provide
voluntary, modern family planning to women in the world’s poorest countries
across Africa and Asia.

The UK’s total package of support until 2022 will every year:

help save the lives of over 6,000 women by preventing maternal deaths –
that’s one woman every 90 minutes;
support 20 million women to receive voluntary contraceptives through
family planning services;
help avert 6 million unintended pregnancies; and
help prevent the trauma of 75,000 stillbirths and nearly 44,000 new-born
deaths.

The London Summit is co-hosted by Ms Patel, Melinda Gates (Bill and Melinda
Gates Foundation) and Natalia Kanem (UN Population Fund – UNFPA), and will
look at practical measures to reduce costs and increase availability for the
millions of women who want contraception, but can’t afford it or get hold of
it.

Africa’s population is rising to unsustainable levels, with Sub-Saharan
Africa passing the one billion mark this year. Giving people access to
voluntary family planning helps slow population growth and makes real
economic sense. For every £1 spent, governments can save over £4 which can in
turn be spent on improving health, housing, water sanitation and other public
services.

In her key note speech, Ms Patel will highlight the UK’s global leadership in
responding to the urgent need for voluntary family planning; the innovative
technology being used to reach women in the poorest communities across Asia
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and Africa and call on others – including businesses – to do more.

International Development Secretary Priti Patel said:

“It’s truly astonishing that in today’s world there are still 214 million
women around the world who do not want to get pregnant, but who are not
currently using modern methods of family planning.

“Britain is leading the world on sexual and reproductive health, helping
millions more women in the world’s poorest countries to access and use
desperately-needed family planning services.

“This new UK aid support will provide 20 million women with voluntary
contraception, change the lives of 6 million women by allowing them to avoid
unintended pregnancies and prevent the trauma of 75,000 still births.

“But this isn’t a job for the UK alone and that’s why at this global Summit
governments from around the world have come together to make commitments on
family planning to address the long term need and unsustainable population
growth.

“We are supporting the world’s poorest women to take control of their lives,
so they can finish their education, get better jobs and in turn provide for
their smaller, planned families rather than being trapped in a cycle of
grinding poverty through unplanned pregnancies.”

The Summit will address several pressing issues, including:

addressing the need in emergency situations. Family planning remains one
of the biggest gaps in humanitarian response, leaving women at risk of
maternal death or having to resort to unsafe abortions. The Summit will
address this so that women experiencing humanitarian crises can obtain
the contraceptives that they need to protect their health;
blockages that mean that contraceptives that are supposed to be
available simply don’t make it onto the shelves;
making sure women have a choice in contraceptives, along with accurate
information, so they can opt for the product that suits them best be it
short term, long lasting or permanent. More choice will lead to more
uptake; and
the specific barrier faced by adolescents – both married and unmarried –
including a critical lack of access to accurate information and the
cultural barriers around adolescent sexual activity, which can further
restrict contraceptive provision for this group.

In addition to saving lives by stopping women from dying in childbirth,
investing in family planning provides long term life-changing benefits for
women and their families, communities and countries.

It means women can make their own decisions about their own lives and
futures, and helps stop the cycle of grinding poverty, improving lives now
and in the future. This means local economies can grow, in turn boosting
global prosperity, which is in everyone’s interests.



The UK put family planning on the international agenda with the inaugural
2012 Family Planning Summit where a goal was established to help 120 million
additional women and girls use modern, voluntary family planning by 2020.

Britain is the second largest bilateral donor of family planning in the
world. Since the 2012 Summit, the UK has helped nearly 8.5 million additional
women to access modern methods of contraception.

Notes to editors:

At the 2012 London Summit on Family Planning, the UK Government
committed to spending £180 million per year on family planning until
2020. With this new commitment the UK Government’s support will be an
average of £225 million per year until 2022, an additional £45 million a
year‎ for 5 years. The £45 million is new funding for family planning.

A full programme for the summit can be found here.

For b-roll footage, photos and relevant documents visit the Summit’s
Isebox

Follow the conversation on social media with the hashtag #HerFuture

The Department for International Development (DFID)

We lead the UK government’s work to end extreme poverty. Find out more at
www.gov.uk/dfid

Contact our Press Office: 020 7023 0600 (Overseas +44 20 7023 0600) Get our
latest press releases, free-to-use photos, embeddable videos and case studies
online For breaking news, follow us on Twitter: @DFID_UK @DFID_Press

News story: Man jailed for attempting
to smuggle 22 people into the UK

Border Force officers made the discovery when they stopped a lorry driven by
32-year-old Tomasz Cierniak on 2 February 2016 after it had arrived at the
port on a ferry from the Hook of Holland.

Cierniak, a Polish national, told officers that he was carrying electronic
goods. When the lorry’s rear doors were opened washing machines and tumble
dryers were found stacked 3 high and 4 across.

Officers unloaded the lorry and 22 people, including 5 children, were found

http://summit2017.familyplanning2020.org/
http://gatesfoundation.isebox.net/2017fps
https://mobile.twitter.com/search?src=typd&q=%23herfuture
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-international-development
https://www.gov.uk/government/announcements?keywords=&announcement_type_option=press-releases&topics%5B%5D=all&departments%5B%5D=department-for-international-development&world_locations%5B%5D=all
https://www.flickr.com/photos/dfid
https://www.youtube.com/user/ukdfid
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/case-studies
https://twitter.com/DFID_UK
https://mobile.twitter.com/DFID_Press
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-man-jailed-for-attempting-to-smuggle-22-people-into-the-uk/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-man-jailed-for-attempting-to-smuggle-22-people-into-the-uk/


in a purposely created gap between the heavily loaded back and the front of
the trailer.

Cierniak, who had no fixed UK address, was arrested on suspicion of
facilitating a breach of the UK’s immigration laws and the investigation was
passed to Immigration Enforcement’s criminal and financial investigations
(CFI) team.

During the investigation, it discovered that the lorry Cierniak was driving
had been branded in the livery of a multi-national haulage company but that
business confirmed to investigators that the vehicle had never been owned by
them.

Checks also showed that the company Cierniak was supposedly delivering the
goods to has no dealings with the business he said he worked for.

Cierniak admitted the offence at Chelmsford Crown Court on Monday (10 July)
and today (13 July) he was sentenced at the same court to 3 years and 8
months imprisonment.

Rebecca Webb, from the immigration enforcement CFI team, said:

The dangers of cramming this group into a small space behind a wall
of heavy goods during a 6 hour ferry crossing are obvious, but
Cierniak was content to put the lives of 22 desperate people at
risk. People smuggling is a callous trade and those involved think
nothing of treating human beings as commodities.

Following his initial arrest, Cierniak was bailed pending further
investigation, but failed to report to Colchester Police Station. CFI
officers obtained a European Arrest Warrant and on 23 May, 2017, Cierniak was
arrested by police officers in Italy.

He was extradited to the UK and remanded in custody.

Rebecca Webb added:

Cierniak thought he could evade justice, but we, along with our law
enforcement partners in Europe, never stopped looking.

As this case demonstrates, we work closely with Border Force and
other criminal enforcement agencies both in the UK and abroad. Our
net is wide and the message to anyone involved in immigration
criminality is clear – we will catch you and bring you before the
courts.

Border Force officers are the front line in protecting the country and play a
key role in detecting illegal immigration, disrupting serious and organised
crime and helping to prevent the threat of terrorism.



They use different search techniques including sniffer dogs, carbon dioxide
detectors, heartbeat monitors and scanners – as well as visual searches – to
find well-hidden stowaways, illegal drugs, firearms and tobacco which would
otherwise end up causing harm to local people, businesses and communities.

Anyone with information about suspected immigration abuse can contact
Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 anonymously.

Speech: Intimidation and abuse
threaten our democracy: article by
Chris Skidmore

Our democracy is held up as an exemplar to countries worldwide. And this
leading status has not come without its challenges – hundreds of years of
democratic evolution has gone into forming the political system we know
today. At the heart of this has always been an idea of fairness, integrity
and that every voice matters equally.

That is why I have been so horrified to hear of the abuse and intimidation
some of my colleagues, from all parties, faced when running as candidates in
the recent election. Abuse has come from all sides, and is not the preserve
of any particular party or faction.

It is abhorrent that politicians who are standing up for their local
communities have to deal with this level of intimidation and bullying, aimed
at silencing those people who stand as the voice of their communities.

We should all be able to work and express our views without fear of
retribution. There is a clear difference between legitimate scrutiny of those
running for public office by the press, public and political parties, and
conduct which is fuelled by hate and personal abuse.

We don’t shy away from robust debate, we welcome it – we are politicians
after all and debate is what we live for. It’s another thread that has run
through our democracy and the House demonstrates how this plays a vital part
in the formation of laws in our society.

However, in a Westminster Hall debate yesterday on this subject, it was clear
that we have cross-party consensus for action on this issue.

At that debate, I announced that the Prime Minister has asked the Committee
for Standards in Public Life to carry out a review. It will consider the
recent cases of abuse and intimidation suffered by candidates including
racist graffiti, trolling on social media and death threats. The Committee
operates independently of government, regulators and politicians, and is well
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placed to conduct this review.

The Committee will consider what action needs to be taken to ensure the
integrity of the democratic process. This is clearly an issue that has the
potential to impact on people’s wish to stand for office and therefore has a
negative impact on standards in public life more broadly.

There is no place for the shocking abuse and accusations that we have seen
designed to segregate people for their heritage or their views. We must all
stand together on this issue because hate crime of any kind, from wherever
it’s from is completely unacceptable. It divides communities, destroys lives
and makes us all weaker.

We owe it to our democracy to make clear that intimidation and abuse has no
part in our society – not only for candidates who stood at this recent
election, but for future generations of men and women considering entering
public office and standing for election.

No one must be deterred from playing their part in our democracy, which is
why we must seek to end the corrosive effect abuse and intimidation has on
actively discouraging future generations from standing as future
representatives.

Press release: Phase one of £150
million Luton Airport transformation
completed

major milestone reached in the £150 million transformation of London
Luton Airport (LLA)
International Trade Secretary welcomes King of Spain to UK-Spain
Business Forum at Mansion House – London
business forum brings together more than 250 senior business delegates
from across the UK and Spain to strengthen trade and commercial ties
between the 2 countries

Today (Thursday 13 July), International Trade Secretary Dr Liam Fox welcomed
the completion of the first phase of the £150 million transformation of
London Luton Airport (LLA), during a speech at the ‘UK-Spain Business Forum’
in London.

LLA, which is operated by Spanish company AENA, in partnership with Ardian, a
major European investor is currently undergoing the biggest investment
programme in its history. When fully complete in 2020, the redevelopment will
increase the airport’s capacity by 50%, from 12 million to 18 million
passengers per year.
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Today marks the completion of phase one, following the opening of the new
road network, a 1,700 multi-storey car park and a remodelled and expanded bus
and coach terminal. Construction is already well underway on phase 2, which
will see the airport terminal redesigned to double the size of its
immigration, security search and retail and dining area.

The announcement, which falls on the Department for International Trade’s
first anniversary, complements the billions of pounds in export opportunities
already secured by the department, as it strengthens ties with commercial and
trading partners across the globe.

Dr Liam Fox, joined by His Majesty the King of Spain at Mansion House,
celebrated the strong bilateral trade and business ties between the 2
countries as he outlined key investment projects across the UK.

The UK and Spain are close trading partners. In 2015, bilateral trade between
both countries amounted to £41 billion – exports from the UK to Spain were
worth £15 billion, and UK imports worth £25 billion from Spain. Around 700 UK
companies are investing in Spain, while over 400 Spanish companies are
registered in the UK.

International Trade Secretary Dr Liam Fox said:

I’m delighted to welcome the ongoing role Spanish investment is
playing at Luton Airport, expanding capacity at this key transport
connection. Every year millions more people will be able to visit
London and the rest of the UK for business ensuring the UK remains
Europe’s number one destination for Spanish direct foreign
investment.

As an international economic department over the past twelve months
we’ve helped secure more foreign direct investment projects than
ever before, supported thousands of UK businesses on their export
journey, and continue to promote British trade values across the
world.

Nick Barton, CEO of London Luton Airport said:

LLA is a fantastic example of the close partnership between the UK
and Spain. LLA is the fastest growing major airport in the UK. The
support and experience of AENA has been a key contributing factor
to our success.

LLA’s transformation will provide much-needed air capacity for the
South East and improve the experience of the millions of passengers
who travel with us each year.

In particular, the forum will highlight:



• The ongoing £150 million transformation of London Luton Airport by Spanish
airport operator AENA, in partnership with Ardian, a major European investor.
The project, which has just completed its first phase of construction, is
forecast to create 10,500 new jobs and contribute an additional £1 billion to
the UK economy by 2030.

• Today’s announcement by Spanish manufacturer CAF that it is to start
building trains and trams at a new factory in South Wales. The company will
invest £30 million in the facility near Newport, creating 300 jobs and giving
a boost to UK manufacturing and the Welsh economy.

• Spanish infrastructure company Sacyr’s decision that it will soon open a
new London office close to Victoria Station, which will provide a base for
further investment and job creation in the UK.

• The construction of a £26 million factory on a Steel & Alloy Processing
site in Oldbury, as Spanish steel producer Gonvarri Steel Services, part of
the Gestamp Group, scales up its production capacity in the West Midlands.
The project has been supported by the Department for International Trade and
will create more jobs in the local area.

• The recent launch of new clinics in the West Midlands and London by Spanish
fertility specialists IVI as they invest in their UK expansion, creating jobs
and supporting research.

Through great.gov.uk the government gives UK businesses access to millions of
pounds’ worth of potential overseas business, helping them start exporting
and an ‘export directory’ to match UK businesses to worldwide demand.

DIT has helped to secure billions of pounds in export opportunities, and
since its creation in July 2016, the department has also supported:

a trade mission to India which resulted in £1.2 billion worth of
business deals
the largest ever healthcare trade mission to China which saw British
organisations sign deals worth more than £250 million
UK architecture firms to secure a contract worth tens of millions of
pounds in UAE

The Department for International Trade is responsible for delivering a new
trade policy framework for the UK and promoting British trade and investment
across the world, to ensure Britain is firmly at the forefront of global
trade and investment.

Contact the DIT Media and Digital Team on 020 7008 3333.

Follow us: @tradegovuk or at gov.uk/dit
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Press release: Exiting the EU with
certainty

The Government will today take the next step in returning power from Brussels
to the UK by introducing the European Union (Withdrawal) Bill.

Known as the Repeal Bill, it is designed to ensure that the UK exits the EU
with maximum certainty, continuity and control. As far as possible, the same
rules and laws will apply on the day after exit as on the day before.

This will allow the UK to leave the EU while ensuring that our future laws
will be made in London, Edinburgh, Belfast and Cardiff.

For businesses, workers and consumers across the UK that means they can have
confidence that they will not be subject to unexpected changes on the day we
leave the EU. It also delivers on our promise to end the supremacy of EU law
in the UK.

The Secretary of State for Exiting the European Union, David
Davis, said:

This Bill means that we will be able to exit the European Union
with maximum certainty, continuity and control. That is what the
British people voted for and it is exactly what we will do – ensure
that the decisions that affect our lives are taken here in the UK.

It is one of the most significant pieces of legislation that has
ever passed through Parliament and is a major milestone in the
process of our withdrawal from the European Union.

By working together, in the national interest, we can ensure we
have a fully functioning legal system on the day we leave the
European Union.

The eyes of the country are on us and I will work with anyone to
achieve this goal and shape a new future for our country.

The Repeal Bill is a mechanism to achieve three simple aims:

Repeal the European Communities Act, remove supremacy of EU law and
return control to the UK.
Convert EU law into UK law where appropriate, giving businesses
continuity to operate in the knowledge that nothing has changed
overnight, and providing certainty that rights and obligations will not
be subject to sudden change.
Create the necessary temporary powers to correct the laws that no longer
operate appropriately so that our legal system continues to function
outside the EU.
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The Bill sets out how we will prepare our statute book for exit but will not
make major changes to policy or legislation beyond what is necessary to
ensure the law continues to work properly on day one.

As we exit the EU we want to ensure power sits closer to the people of the UK
than ever before. The Bill will ensure that nothing changes for Scotland,
Wales and Northern Ireland – they will not lose any of their current
decision-making powers.

The Government expects there will be a significant increase in the decision-
making power of each devolved administration.

As powers are repatriated from the EU, the Government will ensure they are
exercised within the UK in a way that ensures no new barriers to living and
doing business within the UK are created. This will protect the UK internal
market, ensuring we have the ability to strike the best trade deals around
the world, protect our common resources, and fulfil our international
obligations.

The Government has already made clear that as the Bill affects the powers of
the devolved administrations and legislates in devolved areas, we will seek
the consent of the devolved legislatures for the Bill. We would like all
parts of the UK to come together in support of this legislation, which is
crucial to delivering the outcome of the referendum.

The Bill will also provide the Government with a limited power to implement
elements of the withdrawal agreement we expect to reach with the EU before we
exit.

We are clear we want a smooth and orderly exit and the Bill is integral to
that approach.

To ensure we are prepared for the process of withdrawal from the EU, the
Government will also introduce a number of Bills over the course of the next
two years including a Customs Bill and an Immigration Bill.

The Repeal Bill means we can make corrections to EU law so that it functions
as UK law – this could involve changing a reference to a particular piece of
EU law or transferring important functions from EU institutions to UK
institutions, depending on the outcome of the negotiations. Allowing
corrections to be made quickly will provide certainty for business.

For further information please contact the DExEU Press Office on 0207 276
0432 or view our factsheets here.

The Bill can be found here, along with some explanatory notes here.
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